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Dear Families,

Pandemic EBT (P-EBT) benefits are now available to all K-8 students enrolled in our school district.
P-EBT is money for food for meals students missed at school during the school day because of the
pandemic.

There is no need to apply to receive these benefits. Each eligible student will receive a P-EBT card in
the mail. However, in order to ensure you receive these benefits, you will need to confirm your address on
file with our district is up to date. The first payment date for these benefits has not yet been published, but
the date will be prior to September 30, 2023.

Keep your P-EBT Card! More benefits may be added throughout the school year to students’ EBT cards
if:

● Schools remain closed OR
● If students continue to miss meals served during the school day due to reduced school hours.

Students can continue to take part in free grab-and-go meal programs in our community and still get
P-EBT. To learn more about summer food service programs, visit the USDA Meals For Kids webpage
here: https://www.fns.usda.gov/meals4kids

Do you have any questions about P-EBT? If so, call the P-EBT Contact Center at 1-833-518-0282 or
visit www.dshs.wa.gov/pebt.

Sincerely,

Chris Bishop

Director of Finance
cbishop@psd402.org

The Pioneer School District will provide equal educational opportunity and treatment for all students in all aspects of the academic and activities
program without discrimination based on race, religion, creed, color, national origin, age, honorably-discharged veteran or military status, sex, sexual
orientation, gender expression or identity, marital status, the presence of any sensory, mental or physical disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or
service animal by a person with a disability. The district will provide equal access to school facilities to the Boy Scouts of America and all other
designated youth groups listed in Title 36 of the United States Code as a patriotic society. District programs will be free from sexual harassment.
Auxiliary aids and services will be provided upon request to individuals with disabilities. The following employees are designated to handle
questions and complaints of alleged discrimination: Civil Rights Coordinator-Jeff Davis, jdavis@psd402.org, Title IX Coordinator, Amy Koster,
akoster@psd402.org, and Section 504 Coordinator, Amy Dahlberg, adahlberg@psd402.org.
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